Appendix one – Response from the Office of Local Government



5 O'Keefe Avenue NOWRA NSW 2541 Locked Bag 3015 NOWRA NSW 2541 Our Reference: Your Reference: Contact: Phone:

A586791

Performance Team 02 4428 4100

Ms Margaret Crawford Auditor-General of New South Wales Audit Office of New South Wales GPO Box 12 SYDNEY NSW 2001

Dear Ms Crawford

Thank you for your letter dated 23 March 2018 and for the opportunity to respond to your proposed Local Government 2017 report to Parliament.

The Office of Local Government welcomes the contribution from the Audit Office towards strengthening governance, financial management and reporting in the local government sector and notes your findings and recommendations.

We look forward to continuing work with the Audit Office in the future.

Yours sincerely

Tim Hurst Acting Chief Executive Office of Local Government

19/4/18

T 02 4428 4100 F 02 4428 4199 TTY 02 4428 4209 E olg@olg.nsw.gov.au W www.olg.nsw.gov.au ABN 44 913 630 046

